
MAIL HANDLERS
A C R O S S  T H E  C O U N T R Y

LOCAL 318 MEETING WITH CONGRESSWOMAN 
DEBBIE WASSERMAN-SHULTZ (D-FL-23) 
Local 318 President Nick Mosezar and 318 Legislative Committee 
Members Danny Diaz (Royal Palm P&DC) and Ken Czwojdak (West 
Palm Beach P&DC) met with Congresswoman Debbie Wasserman-
Shultz to discuss various matters particularly Postal Reform. 

38 | National Postal Mail Handlers Union

LOCAL 300 HAPPENINGS 
A) Local 300 Vice President M. Yvette Johnson with 
Congressman Bill Pascrell (D-NJ-09) 

B) Local 300 Vice President M. Yvette Johnson with 
Congressman Albio Sires (D-NJ-08) 

C) Local 300 Annual New York Jets gathering

D) Local 300 held their Article 12 Training in-person at Local 
300’s Hoagie Hall. To assist Local 300 President Tabarus 
with the training were National Trainer and Vice President 
Eastern Region John Gibson, National CAD Representative 
Tom Ruther and Regional CAD Director Northeast 
Patrick Donovan. 
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LOCAL 322 ARTICLE 12 TRAINING
Local 322 held an in-person Article 12 Training. Both National Trainer and 
Vice President Eastern Region John Gibson and National Trainer and Vice 
President Southern Region Lawrence Sapp were on hand. Pictured: Back row 
(Left to Right): Jen Galuschik, Deb Stophel, Kam Collins, Charles Leviege, Bill 
Best, Ryan Pigmon, Dave Cavalier. Front Row (Left to Right): Jason Bankston, 
Mandy Penovich, Darlene Kaleugher, Joe Fitzgerald, Local 322 President Kelly 
Dickey, National Trainer and Eastern Region Vice President John Gibson and 
National Trainer and Southern Region Vice President Lawrence Sapp.

LOCAL 301 HAPPENINGS
A) Local Local 301 held an in-person council Update at the LiUNA Training Center in Pomfret, CT. Various 
special guests attending the meeting included: LiUNA General Secretary-Treasurer Armand E. Sabitoni, 
National President Paul Hogrogian, Vice President Northeast Region David Wilkin, Vice President Eastern 
Region John Gibson, National CAD Representative Tom Ruther, Regional CAD Director Northeast Region 
Patrick Donovan, Legislative and Political Director Katie Maddocks, Local 300 President Kevin Tabarus, 
Local 301 Counsel Jocelyn Jones and National President Emeritus John F. Hegarty. 

B) Local 301 celebrated the retirement of long time Mail Handler Gerry Burke. Gerry Burke a long time Mail 
Handler at the Brockton, MA P&DC facility retired after 53 years of service. Local 301 President Dan St. 
Marie amongst many others were on hand to celebrate and offer wishes of good luck to Mr. Burke on his 
final day as a Mail Handler. 

C) Local 301 held a virtual Council Update to bring the council up to speed on current issues affecting the 
local. National President Paul Hogrogian took the floor to offer insight into National issues. Vice President 
Northeast Region David Wilkin offered insight on COVID issues. National CAD Representative Tom Ruther 
and Regional Director Northeast Region Patrick Donovan updated the council on National and Regional 
CAD issues. Legislative and Political Director Katie Maddocks offered updates on issues affecting Capitol 
Hill and the Postal Service. Lastly Local 300 President Kevin Tabarus spoke on issues affecting both locals. 
The meeting closed with Local 301 Recording Secretary Christine Couture doing roll call of the council. 

BRI-399 SWAT TEAM 
TRAINING
The National Office hosted 
a virtual RI-399 SWAT Team 
Training covering several aspects 
of the grievance process. In 
attendance were: National 
President Paul Hogrogian, 
Assistant to the National Officers 
Neil Ryan, National CAD Manager 
Teresa Harmon, National CAD 
Representative Tom Ruther, 
National CAD Representative 
Charles Manago, Eastern Regional 
Director Eugene Horton, Northeast 
Regional Director Patrick Donovan, 
Southern Regional Director Eileen 
Mills, Western and Central Region 
Director David Ross, Western 
Regional Director Don Gonzales. 
Local 301 Branch President Paul 
Bureau, Local 297 President 
Chris Bentley, Local 310 Vice 
President Lisa Greer, Local 300 
SEBM Lucy Lombardo, Local 
306 SEBM Nicholas Lehto, Local 
307 Recording Secretary Ursula 
Patterson, Local 308 Recording 
Secretary Joseph Zelenenki, Local 
318 President Nick Mosezar, and 
General Counsel Bruce Lerner 

C

A

A

A

A

A

73526_NPMHU_Magazine_Fall_2021.indd   3973526_NPMHU_Magazine_Fall_2021.indd   39 12/14/21   9:18 PM12/14/21   9:18 PM


